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JOIN THE NORTH
COASTAL SHERIFF’S 

DEPARTMENT SENIOR 
VOLUNTEER PATROL

VOLUNTEER

The Senior Volunteer Patrol of the North Coastal Sheriff’s Station 
performs home vacation security checks, assists with traffic control, 
enforces disabled parking regulations, patrols neighborhoods, 
schools, parks and shopping centers and visits homebound seniors 
who live alone for the communities of Encinitas, Solana Beach, Del 
Mar.& portions of the county’s unincorporated areas.  Volunteers 
must be at least age 50, be in good health, pass a background 
check, have auto insurance & a valid California driver’s license.  
Training includes a two week academy plus training patrols.  The 
minimum commitment is 24 hours per month, & attendance at a 
monthly meeting.  Interested parties should call (760) 966-3579 to 
arrange an information meeting.

We hear this request frequently and we are here to 
help you organize that celebration of life for your 
loved one.   
We can take care of all of the details, including    
personalizing the services with a candle lighting   
ceremony, a dove or butterfly release, coordinating 
with a caterer of your choice, or readying our        
reception room for your potluck dinner or cookies & 
coffee.  Other personalizations are available. 
Our on-site reception room features tables and chairs, 
and a kitchen area that includes a full-size refrigerator 
with ice maker, a 40-cup coffee maker, microwave, 
full-size sink and space for catered or potluck meals.  
There is also a large flat-screen TV with a multi-
format media player for your guests to enjoy your 
videos and to help get the memory sharing started. 
Young children will enjoy the comfortable play area 
with books and stuffed animals. 

CHOICES 

It’s your right to make them.  
It will be our privilege to carry them out. 
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"I WANT A CELEBRATION,  
NOT A FUNERAL." 

ALLEN BROTHERS MORTUARY, INC.  
 

VISTA CHAPEL 

FD-1120 

1315 S. Santa Fe Ave 

Vista, CA  92083 

760-726-2555 

 SAN MARCOS CHAPEL 

FD-1378 

435 N. Twin Oaks Valley Rd 
San Marcos, CA  92069 

760-744-4522 

www.allenbrothersmortuary.com 

Submission Process
Please email obits @ coastnewsgroup.com or call (760) 

436-9737 x100. All photo attachments should be sent in jpeg 
format, no larger than 3MB. the photo will print 1.625” wide by 

1.5” tall inh black and white.

Timeline
Obituaries should be received by Monday at 12 p.m. for publi-
catio in Friday’s newspaper. One proof will be e-mailed to the 

customer for approval by Tuesday at 10 a.m.

Rates:
Text: $15 per inch

Approx. 21 words per column inch
Photo: $25    Art: $15

(Dove, Heart, Flag, Rose)

James Benton Archer, 86 
Oceanside 

February 16, 2020

Robert James Laponsey, 84 
Escondido 

February 8, 2020

David Bruce Riddle, 66 
San Marcos 

February 1, 2020

Martha Ellen Lynch, 91 
San Marcos 

February 13, 2020

Share the story of your loved ones 
life... because every life has a story.

or email us at: obits@coastnewsgroup.com

760.436.9737
For more information call

Charles David Nelson, 
51, of Encinitas, Califor-
nia, passed away on Janu-
ary 6, 2020. Charlie was a 
loving son, a caring broth-
er, and a devoted father.

He was born on March 
10, 1968, in South Bend, 
Indiana, the son of Robert 
Nelson and Sue Nelson. 

After attending In-
diana University, Charlie 
lived in Oregon, Seat-
tle, New York, Connecti-
cut, Saint Paul, Pitts-
burgh, and Encinitas.

He was keenly in-
terested in politics and 
worked as a clerk in the 
Minnesota senate, where 
he served under Sena-
tor Paul Wellstone. He 
then earned a paralegal 
degree from Duquesne 

University and moved 
into a career in law, most 
recently with Fisher and 
Philips in San Diego.

Outside of work, Char-
lie loved good books, great 
music, and movies both hi-
larious and profound. He 
was a lifelong fan of dogs, 
fitness, and the Fighting 
Irish. No matter where 
he was, Charlie found a 
way to connect with the 
outdoors, whether on an-
nual family canoe trips or 
regular weekend hikes.

Charlie was a devot-
ed father to each of his 
children, Cooper, Row-
an, and Naomi, spending 
valuable time reading 
with his daughter, hik-
ing with his sons, and 
throwing a football in the 
backyard with all three.

Besides his children, 
Charlie is survived by his 
mother, Sue Nelson, his 
father and stepmother, 
Bob and Pat Nelson, his 
brothers and sisters, Cyn-
thia Nelson, Mike Nel-
son, Laura Nelson (Steve 
Pearlman), and Matt Nel-
son (Erin), and 14 niec-
es and nephews. He will 
be sorely missed by all.

 The family requests 
any memorial gifts be sent 
to Autism Speaks or World 
Literacy Foundation.  

In loving memory of
Charles David Nelson

March 10, 1968  - 
January 6, 2020

for a week or two, but then, 
only needing it for occa-
sional mending or costume 
making, I would ignore it 
for months. I didn’t so much 
as replace the thread color, 
but when I went to use it 
again, disaster followed.

I would scour the man-
ual trying to find the right 
combination of tension, 

stitch-length and such to 
make it just sew a simple 
seam. It apparently spoke 
another language … the 
language of women who 
sew. It would not respond to 
my sewing-impaired plead-
ings, and I swear I could 
hear it laughing.

So, while I am sad to 
part with something that 
was such a part of my mom, 
I finally admitted it need-
ed a good home. It needed 

to live with someone who 
has the gift and would love 
tinkering with this 60-year-
old beauty. I dragged it into 
work and to my delight, the 
first teacher I shared it with 
was a seamstress, and fell 
in love with it. It made my 
heart happy, and I know 
it made my mother smile, 
knowing it would again be 
used with skill and joy.

Meanwhile, I am about 
to sit down with my most 

basic of Singer sewing ma-
chines and see if we can be 
friends. Since I am its first 
owner, I’m feeling optimis-
tic. 

Do you train a sewing 
machine, or does it train 
you?

Jean Gillette is a 
freelance writer looking 

for serenity in her sewing. 
Contact her a jean@coast-

newsgroup.com

SMALL TALK
CONTINUED FROM B1

Scout troop has big plans for cookie earnings 
CARLSBAD — As 

successful cookie entre-
preneurs, the members of 
Carlsbad-San Marcos Girl 
Scout Troop 1942 are hav-
ing fun while working to 
earn funds for upcoming 
adventures, which include 
returning to Girl Scouts San 
Diego’s Camp Whispering 
Oaks this summer. 

Led by Hannah Lock-
hart, the troop has three 
Daisies, two Brownies, and 
11 Juniors. The scouts are 
working cookie booth shifts 
at local markets and other 
North County sites. The Girl 
Scout Cookie program ends 
March 8. 

“This spring, we will 
be making dog and cat toys 
for the county of San Diego 
Department of Animal Ser-
vices shelter in North Coun-
ty as well as donating back 
to La Costa Heights Elemen-
tary School, which two of 
our girls attend.”

The troop has used 
earnings for a gardening 
project for a science garden 
at La Costa Meadows Ele-
mentary (where most of the 
girls attend), purchased sup-
plies for the school’s music 
and art classes, and paid for 
fabric that the girls used to 
make blankets for the Adop-
tion Center of San Diego. 

The girls are heart-felt 
supporters of Operation 

Thin Mint, through which 
deployed U.S. military per-
sonnel and local veterans 
receive Girl Scout Cookies 
and notes of support. 

“One of our Juniors, 
Lily, has a cousin in the 
Army who recently re-
turned from Syria. She is 
very proud of him. And it’s 

exciting for the girls to know 
of someone receiving cook-
ies. He inspires us to collect 
even more donations,” Lock-
hart said.

$1.5 million grant to help 
Oceanside conserve water

OCEANSIDE — A $1.5 
million federal grant from 
the U.S. Bureau of Recla-
mation will help the city of 
Oceanside complete its $4.5 
million project to replace 
more than 11,000 water me-
ters to help conserve water 
and better monitor usage, it 
was announced on Feb. 24.

According to the city's 
water utilities department, 
the upgrades will save 784 
acre-feet of water, or more 
than 255 million gallons. 
It will also reduce Oceans-
ide's dependence on im-
ported drinking water, 
85% of which comes from 
the Sacramento Bay Del-
ta and the Colorado River, 
hundreds of miles away.

The advanced meters 
also provide residents with 
insight on abnormal usage, 
patterns associated with 
leaks and breaks.

“The implementation 
of advanced metering in-
frastructure will allow 
Oceanside to provide in-
creased efficiency and up-
graded services to the city's 

water customers,” said Wa-
ter Utilities Division Man-
ager Rosemarie Chora.

“Automation will allow 
information to be available 
in real time, enabling cus-
tomers to better manage 
their water needs.”

The grant is part of the 
WaterSMART program, 
which provides water and 
energy efficiency grants 
to water districts to allow 
them to conserve and use 
water more efficiently.

— City News Service

Automation 
will allow 
information 
to be available 
in real time.”

Rosemarie Chora
Water Utilities Division 

GIRL SCOUTS Isabelle Faris, Emma Pickering, and Kayla Newton, and Kayla’s mother Melis-
sa Newton, greet cookie customers while hosting a cookie booth at Stater Bros. in Bressi 
Ranch.  Courtesy photo


